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Council President Pro-Tem James Tate requested the Legislative Policy Division (LPD) to work with the
Office of the Chief Financial Officer (OCFO) to determine amount of money the City of Detroit will
receive on the interest earned from the $826.7 million American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds.

According to the OCFO Treasury Office, the City of Detroit has received $52.3 million in ARPA interest
earnings as of December 31, 2024. Also, the Treasury Office anticipates that the City will receive a total
of $79.3 million in ARPA interest earnings by December 31, 2026, the date that all ARPA funds must be
spent, in accordance with U.S. Treasury federal regulations. Of course, the final total ARPA interest
earned could be significantly different based on the fluctuation in interest rates between now and
December 31, 2026, and based on the rate the ARPA funds are used by December 31, 2026.

It is important to remind the Council that ARPA interest earnings can be used for discretionary purposes
based on the ARPA Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds (SLFRF) Final Rule FAQ
(frequently asked questions), page 54, Section 10.1 where it explains that any interest earned on ARPA
funds may be retained by local governments and that the interest earnings are not subject to SLFRF
program requirements. As a result, the City uses ARPA interest earnings as other revenue for general fund
discretionary purposes.

Please let us know if we can be of any more help.
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